
SOS Children’s Village Multan 
In the Month of February:      2024 

Total Strength of Children (Village):   195 

Total Strength of Children (Children’s Home):  45 

Sports Day: 

Sports Day at the SOS Children's Village in Multan was a vibrant and joyous occasion where 

the children enthusiastically gathered to participate in various sports matches, fostering 

camaraderie and healthy competition among them.  

The atmosphere was filled with excitement as the children engaged in thrilling games of football 

and cricket, showcasing their skills and teamwork. Laughter echoed across the field as they 

cheered each other on, demonstrating the spirit of sportsmanship and unity.  

It was a memorable day filled with fun and excitement, creating lasting memories for the 

children of the SOS Children's Village Multan.   

   

 

 

 

 

 



SOS Hermann Gmeiner Higher 

Secondary School Multan 
Total Strength of Students:  1359 

Farewell Party for Grade X (Boys): 

Conducted on: 22nd February, 2024 

Timing: 11:00 am to 1:30 pm 

Grades: IX and X 

Aim of Activity: 

Creating a positive and uplifting closure to the students' time in the school, fostering a sense of 

accomplishment, and readiness for the next chapter in their lives. 

Purpose of Activity: 

On the 22nd of February 2024, the male students of Grade IX meticulously organized a farewell 

event within the auditorium of SOS Hermann Gmeiner Higher Secondary School in Multan, 

dedicated to honoring the departing Grade X students. The venue was adorned with an array 

of balloons and flowers, creating an aesthetically pleasing atmosphere. The Grade IX students 

warmly welcomed their esteemed Head, Mrs. Kanwal Farooq, along with their teachers and the 

Grade X students, using snow spray to add a festive touch to the celebration. 

The commencement of the ceremony was marked by the recitation of the Holy Quran. Kaif 

Bukhari and Tanzeel Haider, students of Grade IX, adeptly anchored the event, extending warm 

greetings to the honorable Head, coordinators, teachers, and the students of Grade X. The 

students of Grade IX showcased their talents through captivating dramas, dedicated songs, 

dance performances, and poetry, all tailored to honor the Grade X students. In a creative 

gesture, they assigned interesting titles to the Grade X students and expressed gratitude to their 

teachers through dedicated musical performances. 

As the event drew to a close, the students of Grade IX extended a gracious invitation to their 

Head, Mrs. Kanwal Farooq. In her address, she delivered words of encouragement, urging 

all students to persevere in their academic pursuits. Mrs. Farooq bid a heartfelt farewell to 

the Grade X students, offering warm wishes for success in their upcoming examinations. The 

event concluded with students capturing group photographs alongside their principal and 

teachers, followed by an enjoyable farewell lunch that added a gastronomic delight to the 

occasion. 



   

Farewell Party for Grade X (Girls): 

Conducted on: 21st February, 2024 

Timing: 11:00 am to 1:30 pm 

Grades: IX and X 

Aim of Activity: 

To bid a heartfelt farewell to the graduating 10th class students, acknowledging their 

achievements and contributions during their time at the school. 

Purpose of Activity: 

On the 21st of February 2024, the female students of Grade IX meticulously organized a farewell 

event within the premises of the SOS Hermann Gmeiner Higher Secondary School, Multan, to 

honor the departing Grade X students. The auditorium was adorned with vibrant balloons and 

fragrant flowers, creating a visually appealing ambiance. Grade IX students warmly welcomed 

their Head, Mrs. Kanwal Farooq, alongside their teachers and the Grade X students, using snow 

spray to enhance the festive atmosphere. 

The ceremony commenced with the solemn recitation of the Holy Quran. Zulaikha and Eiman, 

students of Grade IX, efficiently anchored the proceedings. They extended warm welcomes to 

the esteemed Head, coordinators, teachers, and Grade X students. The students of Grade IX 

showcased their artistic talents through captivating dramas, dedicated songs, dance 

performances, and poetry dedicated to the Grade X students. Additionally, they creatively 

assigned distinctive titles to the Grade X students and expressed gratitude to their teachers 

through dedicated songs. 

Towards the conclusion of the event, the students of Grade IX extended a gracious invitation 

to their Head, Mrs. Kanwal Farooq. In her address, she imparted words of encouragement, 



directing all students to persist in their academic endeavors. Mrs. Farooq bid a fond farewell 

to the Grade X students, imparting heartfelt wishes for success in their forthcoming 

examinations. The event culminated with students capturing group photographs alongside 

their Head and teachers, followed by a delightful farewell lunch that added a touch of 

gastronomic delight to the occasion. 

   

Polio Vaccination: 

Conducted on: 26th February, 2024 

Timing: 10:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Participant Classes: PG to KG – II 

Aim of Activity: 

To make Pakistan polio-free while raising awareness about the disease and vaccinating children 

under five years of age. 

Purpose of Activity: 

On 26th February 2024, a polio team visited SOS Hermann Gmeiner Higher Secondary School 

Multan. Children under five were vaccinated on Polio Day. The team also highlighted the 

harmful effects of polio, which can lead to irreversible paralysis. Concerned teachers ensured 

their students were vaccinated in a well-disciplined manner. 



The team revisited the school for follow-ups to vaccinate students who were absent on Polio 

Vaccination Day. Mrs. Kanwal Farooq, Vice Principal of SOS Hermann Gmeiner School, 

thanked the entire team of respected guests with a group photo. 

   

Sports Day: 

Conducted on: 24th February, 2024 

Timing: 10:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Participant Classes: PG to KG – II 

Aim of Activity: 

To create an inclusive environment where students of all abilities and interests can actively 

participate in sports, fostering a sense of belonging. 

Purpose of Activity: 

On the 24th of February 2024, SOS Hermann Gmeiner Higher Secondary School in Multan 

successfully conducted Sports Day. The event, meticulously organized by Ms. Afsheen and Ms. 

Sumera, catered to students from Grade PG to KG-II. A diverse array of engaging games, 

including the frog race, simple race, relay race, spoon race, musical chair, and put the ball in the 

basket, were incorporated into the program. 

The enthusiasm among the students was palpable, with each participant demonstrating 

eagerness to excel in their chosen events. The inclusive nature of the activities ensured that every 

student had the opportunity to actively participate and enjoy the spirit of Sports Day. 



Concluding the event, Vice Principal Mrs. Kanwal Farooq graciously distributed prizes to the 

deserving winners, acknowledging their efforts and achievements. She also expressed 

commendation for the dedicated efforts of the teachers involved in executing the entire event 

with precision and organization. The success of Sports Day reflected the collective 

commitment to promoting physical activity, teamwork, and sportsmanship within the school 

community. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 



SOS Multan Institute of Technology 
Strength DAE Students (including SOS students):  131 

Strength of SOS Students (DAE & Vocational):  14 

Strength of PSDF Students:     175 

Strength of NAVTTC Students:     40 

Strength of TEVTA short course Students:   22 

Total Strength:       368 

PBTE Inspection: 

On February 16, 2024, the Punjab Board of Technical Education (PBTE) conducted an inspection 

visit at the SOS Multan Institute of Technology to assess the feasibility of introducing DAE and 

Vocational courses. The Chairman of PBTE personally visited all the classes and expressed 

satisfaction with the facilities and curriculum. The overall inspection yielded positive results, 

indicating the institute's readiness to offer these courses. 

   

DAE Industrial Visit: 

In February, SOS Multan Institute of Technology organized an educational industrial visit to 

the software company "Top Edge Technology Multan" for DAE CIT students. Mr. Nader Khan, 

the HR representative, warmly welcomed our teachers and students and conducted a 

comprehensive tour of the entire company premises. During the visit, he provided insightful 

explanations about the technology utilized in various domains such as mobile app 

development, game development, and graphic designing. 

Mr. Khan also engaged the students in discussions about their potential career paths and offered 

valuable advice on how they can shape their future in the tech industry. To recognize and 

motivate the students, prizes were distributed at the end of the visit, further enhancing the 

educational experience and fostering a spirit of learning and achievement among the 

participants. 



   

NAVTTC Web Development Classes: 

During the month of February, the National Vocational and Technical Training Commission 

(NAVTTC) launched specialized classes for the approved trade of Web Development. These 

classes were meticulously designed to cater to the needs of individuals with varying schedules, 

offering both evening and morning shifts. This initiative aimed to provide aspiring learners with 

flexible opportunities to acquire essential skills in the rapidly evolving field of web 

development. 

   

Industrial Visit to PTCL Multan: 

On the 20th of February 2024, students from the Department of Associate Engineering in 

Computer Information Technology (DAE CIT) embarked on an educational journey to Pakistan 

Telecommunication Company Limited (PTCL) located in Dera Adda, Multan. This visit was a 

pivotal component of their curriculum aimed at gaining insights into effective management 

practices within an industrial setting. 

Accompanied by their mentors, Mr. Rao Irfan and Mr. Sufyan Ibrar, a cohort of approximately 

30 students were warmly received at the gates by Mr. Fawad Khan from PTCL. Mr. Khan, 

representing PTCL, graciously welcomed the students, setting the tone for an enriching 

experience ahead. 



During the visit, the students were privileged to receive firsthand knowledge and insights into 

the management and technical operations of PTCL, as shared by the esteemed HR team of the 

company. They were provided with a comprehensive overview of the evolution of various 

departments within PTCL, illustrating how the organization has evolved over time. Mr. Khan, 

drawing from his own experiences, elaborated on the growth trajectory of his department, 

offering invaluable insights into the day-to-day operations and challenges faced by PTCL 

employees. 

The visit proved to be an exceptional learning opportunity for the students, offering them a 

practical understanding of management practices in a real-world industrial setting. It was a 

memorable experience not only for the students but also for the entire team, fostering a deeper 

appreciation for the complexities and intricacies of managing a large-scale organization like 

PTCL. 

   

DAE Sports Gala: 

During the month of February, SOS Multan Institute of Technology hosted an exhilarating 

sports week dedicated to the students of the Department of Associate Engineering (DAE). The 

event showcased a diverse array of sports including football, cricket, table tennis, and 

badminton, inviting enthusiastic participation from all classes. 

The sports week witnessed a spirited display of athleticism and sportsmanship as students from 

various classes wholeheartedly engaged in each game, offering stiff competition to their 

opponent teams. The event not only served as a platform for students to showcase their sporting 

talents but also fostered camaraderie and teamwork among participants. 

With a vibrant atmosphere charged with excitement and healthy competition, the DAE Sports 

Gala at SOS Multan Institute of Technology proved to be a memorable and enriching experience 

for all involved, highlighting the importance of sports in promoting physical fitness, teamwork, 

and camaraderie among students. 



   

 


